
SWINE COMMITTEE MEETING 
Wednesday, March 13, 2024 

Loyal City Hall - 7 PM 
 

Present:  Grant Koski, Harlan Hinkelmann, Mark Becker, Sheri Jacque, Candy Turnquist, Adam 
Luchterhand, Brittney Lowry, Eric Statz 

 
Meeting was called to order at 7:43 PM by Grant Koski.  Minutes of the September 20, 2023 Swine 

Committee meeting were reviewed.  Harlan moved to approve the minutes; Candy Turnquist seconded 
the motion. 

 
840 Tags - Tags and paperwork were distributed from 7-7:30.  The Stanley Vet Clinic donated $200 towards 

the purchase of the new tags.  It was suggested that a picture be taken of the tags prior to putting them 
in, as this information may be needed for future use.   

 
Ribbons - Grant noted that new ribbons have been updated and ordered. 

 
Paperwork Drop Off - Pictures and paperwork are due on April 13th from 9-11:00 at the Loyal City 

Hall.  Committee members will be there to check things over. 
 

Educational Session - Candy Turnquist volunteered to host the Educational Session.  It will be held on June 
19th beginning at 7:15.  Grant will be looking into getting someone in to go over showmanship.   

 
Final Weigh-In - Final weigh-in will be August 6th from 2-5 PM.  Reminder that minimum weight is 240 

pounds.  Committee members will be building a new ramp for easier loading/unloading. 
 

Drug History Form - A line will be made on the Drug History Form for pen number.  This pen number will 
then be added to the sale catalog. 

 
New pens - Grant brought in a sample of the handle for the 20 new pens for this year. 

 
Fair Set Up/Take Down - Committee members discussed the set up and take down of pens at the 

fair.  Tentative set up will be July 31st at 6 PM with tentative take down on August 12th at 6 PM.  
 

Fairbook - Brittney brought the new fairbook.  Blue Ribbon is in the process of updating.  Once that is done, 
fair entries can be put in. 

 
Fairground Update - Brittney updated the committee on changes in the fairgrounds.  The “Fair Board office” 

building will be torn down and a playground will be put in its place.  It is still undetermined where the new 
office will be.  Location of the raffle baskets is also still being discussed.   

 
Britney moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:30; Candy Turnquist seconded the motion. 

 
Submitted by:  Sheri Jacque 

 


